July 2012
Open Letter to Judith Collins – Minister of Justice
Save Disability Law

We, the undersigned, call on the government to guarantee ongoing funding for direct specialist community legal services for disabled people.  We are extremely dismayed about the proposal to withdraw direct specialist community legal services to disabled people from July 2013.  

There have long been calls from the disability community and legal professionals for a national specialist legal service available directly to disabled people.  We had hoped that changes to community legal services would recognise the huge unmet legal needs of disabled people.  Disabled people make up one in five people in the population, and are particularly vulnerable to experiencing complex legal problems that are difficult to resolve.  

Disabled people are guaranteed full enjoyment of all human rights and fundamental freedoms under Article 1 of the United Nations Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities (UNCRPD), ratified by the New Zealand government in 2008.  The Government has an obligation to ensure and promote the full realisation of these rights and freedoms for disabled people under Article 4 of the Convention.   
Since its launch in 2008 Auckland Disability Law has tried to ensure that disabled people in the Auckland region have access to specialist legal services that address the specific and complex legal issues that affect them and their families.  It is crucial that disabled people continue to receive these legal services directly.

We call on you to ensure that the government meets its legal obligations and provides disabled people with access to direct specialist legal services, by continuing to fund Auckland Disability Law and by extending these specialist services nationally.  

Signed:
